NATIONAL COUNCIL OF EDUCATION Parliament Buildings. Winnipeg, Manitoba. February 6th. 1922 Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., LL.D., Principal, McGill University, MONTREAL. Quebec. Dear Sir Arthur :-I am sorry I did not have an opportunity to see you when in Montreal last week, but I arrived on the morning train and had to leave the same evening for Toronto. My programme was a very full one, with the result that I was not able to get out to the University during hours. Realising how busy you usually are, I am sure you will not be terribly disappointed !! With this I am enclosing copy of a letter which goes by this same mail to Mr. Beatty. This will save my repeating to you what I have said to him concerning the constitution of our Montreal Committee, upon which you kindly consented to serve as soon as formed. Will you be good enough to think over the names of suitable people, so that the three of us can discuss the situation when I am in Montreal on the 21st. Toronto prefers to have two Committees, one of men and another of women, rather than a mixed group. Which do you think is the better plan? Arrangements for the Toronto Conference at Easter 1923 grow apace. A rough outline of the programme itself has already been prepared and agreed upon. This was printed, but so great has been the demand for copies that the supply has been completely exhausted. It is now in course of re-printing, and just as soon as further copies are received, two or three shall be sent you. With kind regards. Yours sincerely. General Secretary.